                                                               MINUTES

                      DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) FINAL COMBINED MONTHLY MEETING

                                                      DECEMBER 9, 2012

                                        SERENITY HOUSE, LIBERTYVILLE, IL.

ATTENDANCE:  56

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM, Mike M., called the meeting to order at 6:04 P.M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1ST TIME ATTENDEES:


Jeremy A.:
 GSR, Grayslake “Southsiders”, 7:30 P.M., Thursday

Steve:

 GSR, Monday 5:30 P.M., Serenity House


Josh:

 GSR, Tuesday 8:30 P.M., Serenity House


Scott:

 GSR, Tues. Beginners 7:30 P.M. Methodist Church Libertyville


Cheryl:

 Guest


Daniel:

 Guest

ANNIVERSARIES:


Pete B.:
7 years


Pat T.:

11 years


Matt:

6 years


Chuck D.:
19 years


Daniel:

1 month

SECRETARY REPORT:  Secretary, Bob P. reported October 28th meeting minutes were on the table, had been posted on the District 10 website, and had been distributed electronically to Area 20 officers as well as District 10:  officers, committee chairs (alternates) and GSRs.  In preparation for the 2013 rotation, Bob asked for those present to provide their contact information for the Area 20 and District 10 rosters.  Motion by Kevin A. to accept the October 28th minutes; seconded by Suzy A.  Motion passed.
TREASURER REPORT:  Treasurer Scott N., presented the Treasury Report(s) dated 10/29/12–11/15/12 and 11/15/12-12/9/12.  As of December 9, 2012:  Checking Balance was $1297.43.  Prudent Reserve Balance was $1454.18.   Scott confirmed that District 10 was now in a more comfortable financial position having ended the year $2587.00 under budget.  Earl N. is new Treasurer.   District 10’s Budget for 2013 was approved. 
GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORTS:  

Gillian M. from Spiritual Kindergarten confirmed her group would be meeting Tuesday(s) on Christmas and New Years Day(s) at 7:00 P.M. in the Cross Roads Church in Grayslake.  Kevin A., GSR, Fox Lake Group, stated that this group
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does host an open meeting the 3rd Saturday of every month at the Fox Lake Community Center.  Steven B. reported the Condell Hospital meeting has taken a new name:  “Survivors Bloom”.  This group meets Thursday at 6:30 P.M. in the Meditation Room at Condell Hospital in Libertyville.  Chuck D. announced an open “Guided Meditation” meeting on Friday evenings in Serenity House.  Serenity House will be open 24 hours on Christmas Eve/Christmas Day, New Years Eve/New Years Day.
OLD BUSINESS:  

Special Needs Workshop:   Pete B. (District 10 Special Needs Chair) reported a “very good” workshop in Crystal Lake on December 1st held in conjunction with District 11.   Among other topics, working with retirement communities and their special needs will continue.

Area 20 Winter Assembly:   DCM Mike M. and Alt. DCM Chuck D. (as well as a few District 10 people) attended the Winter Assembly which was held on December 8, 2012, in Joliet.  Mike M. reported a well attended assembly with several Area 20 positions filled:  Alternate Area Chair, Alternate Corrections, and Alternate Treatment.   The Area 20 financial position was debated with motions presented:  Motion to reduce mileage reimbursement from $0.40 per mile to $0.30 per mile – Failed.  Motion to distribute committee reports in digital format – Passed.  Motion to distribute Area 20 newsletter “Concepts” electronically – Tabled.  Motion to charge $1.00 per copy for Area 20 “Service Handbook” – Failed.  The Area 20 “Primary Purpose Register” (budget) for 2013 was approved.  DCM Mike M., confirmed District 10 would be hosting the Area 20 2013 Fall Assembly on October 19, 2013, at the Lord of Life Church in La Fox, IL.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

EVENTS:   Chair Gloria P. had no report on the Spring Breakfast at this time.

DIRECTORY:  Chair Kim T. conducted one last printing of the District 10 directory.

TREATMENT:  Chair Steven B. confirmed treatment centers:  WRS and Gateway were in good shape with literature and volunteers.  NICASA in Buffalo Grove will receive a District 10 visit on December 11th.

PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Matt S. said he will pass information on to new chair, Phil B. so that he can “hit the ground running”.

COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY (CPC):  No report.

GRAPEVINE:   Mark D. (19 years) stood for Chair.  ELECTED.
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LITERATURE:  Chair Mark G. and Alt. Charlie B. are “willing, ready and able to help”.

CORRECTIONS:  Chair Mark H. will not continue into 2013.  The Chair and Alternate Chair positions are open.  Depending on volunteer help, meetings will take place on Christmas Eve and New Years Eve at the Lake County Jail.

NEWSLETTER:  Chair Cindy K. reported the “Conscious Contact” now has an increased   cost due to printing.

ARCHIVES:  Chair Wally Z. had no report.  The Chair position is open.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  Chair, Pete B. reported on a successful December 1st workshop.

WEBSITE:  Mark D. reported 1694 total website hits in November.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  Incoming Chair Robin B. said she would visit the answering service office in Crystal Lake in the near future.  Outgoing Chair Pat T. reported the following:  October had 76 total calls:  Meeting information-42, 12 step-11, wrong number-2, other districts-15, general information-4, website-4, treatment centers-1, halfway house-0, Alanon-4, Spanish-0, Solicitors-4, will call back-2, hang ups-7.  November had 98 total calls:  Meeting information-47, 12 step-7, wrong number-2, other districts-11, general information-6, web site-7, treatment centers-0, halfway houses-0, Alanon-7, Spanish-1, Solicitors-2, will call back-4, hang ups-14.
GSR CONTACT:  No report.

OFFICER REPORTS:

Alternate DCM Chuck D. encouraged GSRs to participate in Area events such as Assemblies.  Costs can be reduced by car pooling etc.  He reported they can be fun.

DCM Mike M. expressed gratitude for the service given by those beginning their rotations as well as those ending their stints.

INCOMING DISTRICT 10 ROSTER 2013 – 2015 (OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS):

District Committee Member (DCM):  Mike M.

Alternate DCM:  Chuck D.

Secretary:  Kim T.

Alternate Secretary:  OPEN

Treasurer:  Earl N.

Alternate Treasurer:  OPEN
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Directory:  Steve K.

Alternate Directory:  OPEN

Answering Service:  Robin B.

Alternate Answering Service:  OPEN

Treatment Facilities:  Keith F.

Alternate Treatment Facilities:  OPEN

Archives:  OPEN

Alternate Archives:  OPEN

Cooperation with Professional Community (CPC):  Pat T.

Alternate CPC:  Rick S.

Corrections:  OPEN

Alternate Corrections:  OPEN

Events:  Gloria P.
Alternate Events:  Jody S.

Grapevine:  Mark D.

Alternate Grapevine:  OPEN

GSR Contact:  Bob P.

Alternate GSR Contact:  Beau J.

Literature:  Mark G.

Alternate Literature:  Charlie B.

Newsletter (Conscious Contact):  Matt S.

Alternate Newsletter:  Jay D.

Public Information:  Phil B.

Alternate Public Information:  OPEN

Special Needs:  Pete B.

Alternate Special Needs:  Lisa B.

Treatment:  Keith F.

Alternate Treatment:  OPEN

Website:  Jake M.

Alternate Website:  Bob M.

ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M., and closed with the Lord’s Prayer.
NEXT MEETING:  January 27th at St. Gilbert Church in Grayslake, IL.  The Traditions meeting will start at 5:30 P.M.   The District meeting starts at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P., Secretary

District 10, Area 20

